

# Keeping in touch

SHC is guided by our passionate commitment to help people achieve the highest quality of life.

Discover Peace of Mind



#### Dear Clients of SHC,

Welcome to our fall newsletter. highlighting SHC's fourth core value - OPENNESS. The first time I remember embracing the concept of openness was as a young adult when I became "open" to the idea of leaving my full-time corporate job in advertising to care for my grandmother with stage four cancer. The decision was far from the traditional path I had planned on. However, if it had not been for that defining shift in my life, I may not have had the last wonderful moments that I did with my grandmother. Also, I would not have been lead to start Seniors Home Care in her honor and continue my passion to care and advocate for those in need.

As the years have progressed, I have learned a lot about openness to new ideas, concepts and experiences. An example of this is the concept of using computers for office tasks like bookkeeping and scheduling. I was quite comfortable with ledger cards and paper schedules until I was convinced by my staff to be receptive to modern technology.

I am now more quickly open to new ideas that may be different from how I was raised or what is familiar. I am convinced that without having an open mind and the help of our wonderful team of families, caregivers, nurses and office staff, I may hold up the progress for myself and others. A sincere thank you to my "life teachers."

## Kit Whittington

RN, BSN, Founder

PLEASE BE SURE TO TELL YOUR DOCTOR HOW MUCH YOU ENJOY SENIORS HOME CARE, AND WOULD RECOMMEND OUR SERVICES.

#### THE FOURTH OF SENIORS HOME CARE'S 10 CORE VALUES

# 

### Share information and solicit new ideas

I strive to share my ideas appropriately and listen to others' ideas with an open mind.

Openness begins with an accommodating attitude or opinion, as in being receptive to new ideas, behaviors, cultures, peoples, environments and experiences, different from the familiar, conventional, traditional, or one's own belief.

# een Senior Safety is No Joke

For many families, Halloween is an evening to enjoy time with the kids; but what about the other end of the spectrum. For seniors, the holiday can be scary in a very real sense. This is particularly true for individuals with dementia, physical limitations or living alone.

For someone with dementia, the stimulation from doorbells, knocks and other outside noise can be very distressing and cause confusion or anger. Similarly, elderly individuals living alone or with physical limitations may feel vulnerable. Luckily, this doesn't have to be the case.

Below are a few tips for a positive Halloween experience:

- Make sure that someone is there to give assistance and reassurance.
- Turn out porch lights if you wish to avoid trick-or-treaters. If this presents a security risk, make a sign that says, "Sorry, no more candy."
- If trying to ignore outside activity, be prepared with distractions, such as movies, music, photo albums and crafts.

Having someone to provide support can turn a potentially bad night into a safe and enjoyable evening. SHC Director of Operations, Ryan Whittington, recalls a Halloween shift from his caregiving days, " answered the door and invited trick-or-treaters to step inside. From there, my client - who was in the living room with her oxygen tank - was able to see their costumes and hear their jokes. She couldn't have done that alone, but with help, we both had a great time."

If you're unable to be with a loved one on Halloween and feel they could use a companion, contact SHC. We'd love to help. Source: SHC blog

#### SHHH...A GREAT LIBRARY SERVICE FEW PEOPLE KNOW ABOUT

St. Louis libraries are taking measures to make their catalog available to seniors who are no longer able to visit them. Through Homebound Services, libraries deliver material to district residents who are unable to get to the library due to illness or physical limitations.

Materials available for delivery include: Books (including large print), Audiobooks, Movies, Television shows, and Music CDs.

Libraries can deliver specific items or make suggestions based on an individual's preferences. Contact your local library to find out if such services are offered.



If your library does not offer homebound services, there are still ways to enjoy their collection. Seniors Home Care caregivers would be happy to help you or a loved one enjoy a favorite classic. An SHC caregiver can pick material up or provide transportation and assistance getting to and from the library with someone unable to do so independently. To learn more, please contact us. Source: SHC blog



#### **OCTOBER**

Robert F. Robert B. Geraldine K. Joan B.

Judy M.

#### Jack F. Virginia W. John V. Constance P.

Barbara C.

#### **NOVEMBER**

Helen L. Patricia C. Joseph M. Urban S. Karen T. Janet S. Evelyn M. Marlene W. Sharon D. Mary M.

#### Notes from our office...

#### FROM ACCOUNTING.....

Please don't keep us a secret. Your referrals are the lifeblood of our business. If you know someone who would appreciate the high level of customer service that Seniors Home Care provides, please call the office and we will follow up. When your referral becomes a client of Seniors Home Care you will receive \$100 after the new client has used 50 hours of services!

#### FROM NURSING.....

It's the fall season so it is time to get your yearly flu shot if appropriate! While everyone 6 months and older should get a flu vaccine, it's especially important for some people to get vaccinated such as the elderly and health care workers. There are many free clinics this season around the St. Louis area. Call the office for a list.

#### FROM CARE SERVICES.....

Did you know that families looking for our services love reading your positive reviews? Access our Google+ page and click "write a review". Thank you so much!

#### FROM SCHEDULING.....

Start planning now. If you do not want service Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day or New Years Eve or Day, please call the scheduling department and let us know.



#### Ultrasoft Gripper Chair Cushion

Nonslip chair pads add comfort to any hard chair. Don't replace your old chairs, just replace the cushions. Attractive Gripper Chair Cushion with a textured, suede-like cover and slip-resistant backing adds comfort and style to any chair. It even stays in place without ties. Made of 100% polyester fabric and fill. Spot clean. 15-1/2" x 14" x 2". www.goldviolin.com 1-877-648-8400



## SHC CLIENT TESTIMONIAL

I would like to thank you and your stellar staff members, most particularly Dennis, Diane, Kathy, Lee and Linda for the tender care, patience, concern and many kindnesses that they showed to my step dad during his final illness. They were, without fail, professional while at the same time being warm and caring individuals.

I, and my family, so appreciate their efforts and caring presence. Thank you all, for all you do.

The Berry family.

# **Age-Related Changes In Memory**

Forgetfulness can be a normal part of aging. As people get older, changes occur in all parts of the body, including the brain. As a result, some people may notice that it takes longer to learn new things, they don't remember information as well as they did, or they lose things like their glasses. These usually are signs of mild forgetfulness, not serious memory problems.

Some older adults also find that they don't do as well as younger people on complex memory or learning tests. Scientists have found, though, that given enough time,



healthy older people can do as well as younger people do on these tests. In fact, as they age, healthy adults usually improve in areas of mental ability such as vocabulary.

#### **Keeping Your Memory Sharp**

People with some forgetfulness can use a variety of techniques that may help them stay healthy and maintain their memory and mental skills. Here are some tips that can help:

- Plan tasks, make "to do" lists, and use memory aids like notes and calendars. Some people find they remember things better if they mentally connect them to other meaningful things, such as a familiar name, song, book, or TV show.
- Develop interests or hobbies and stay involved in activities that can help both the mind and body.
- Engage in physical activity and exercise. Several studies have associated exercise (such as walking) with better brain function, although more research is needed to say for sure whether exercise can help to maintain brain function or prevent or delay symptoms of Alzheimer's.
- Limit alcohol use. Although some studies suggest that moderate alcohol use has health benefits, heavy or binge drinking over time can cause memory loss and permanent brain damage.
- Find activities, such as exercise or a hobby, to relieve feelings of stress, anxiety, or depression. If these feelings last for a long time, talk with your doctor.

Source: http://www.nia.nih.gov/health/publication/forgetfulness

## **October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month**

October is breast cancer awareness month. It's particularly important for seniors to be informed because, like all cancers, the risk of breast cancer increases with age. Treatment is most successful when detected early, so it's important to be proactive – get screened (once a year for women over 40) and perform monthly breast self-exams. Have anything new or unusual checked by a doctor. For some seniors, just getting to a doctor's appointment can be a challenge. Neglecting an appointment may affect the chances that cancer is detected early or properly treated. At SHC, transportation is one of the many services that we offer. If you know someone who would benefit from such a service, let us know. We're here to help. Source: SHC blog

# **Happy Thanksgiving!**

All year, especially around Thanksgiving, we at Seniors Home Care focus on giving. Personally, I feel giving is a powerful and profitable act. When I give and don't expect anything in return, it helps me remember those who have given to me in the past. The profit I gain is realized through more meaningful relationships with others and greater clarity about myself. Giving to others helps us to recognize everything we have to be thankful for. Here is what others in the SHC office are thankful for: A safe home, Co-workers, Family, Friends, Opportunity, Health and Work. We're proud to offer a service that provides a safe home to people who might not otherwise have the opportunity to continue living as they wish. We're thankful for our clients and their families who invite us into their lives and trust us with their loved ones. We also give thanks to our incredible caregivers who work hard to provide some of the highest quality home care services in the St. Louis area.

From the SHC family to yours, we wish you a very Happy Thanksgiving!

Ryan Whittington